
PUBLIC NOTICE 
 
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that pursuant to Section 64 of Town Law, a public hearing will be held 
by the Town Board of the Town of Brookhaven at the Town Board Auditorium located at One 
Independence Hill, Second Floor, Farmingville, New York, and which will be streamed live over the 
internet at brookhavenny.gov/meeting, on March 30, 2023, at 5:30 P.M. to consider a License 
Agreement between the Town of Brookhaven and Optical Communications Group, Inc., for the 
purpose of operating a fiber-based internet network by locating, placing, attaching, installing, 
operating, controlling, and maintaining equipment on facilities owned by the Town, on property 
owned by the Town, as well as on facilities owned by third parties therein for a term of ten (10) years 
with the option to renew for three (3) successive terms of five (5) years.  
 
At said public hearing, any persons interested shall be given the opportunity to be heard. 
 
Kevin J. LaValle, Town Clerk 
Town of Brookhaven 
Dated:  March 9, 2023 
Farmingville, New York 
          
 


